Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

January 27, 2021

Ms. Kristen Newman Director of Legislative and Legal Services Town of Lakeshore 419 Notre Dame Street Belle River, Ontario N0R 1A0

Dear Ms. Newman:

On behalf of Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of July 21, 2020, regarding a resolution passed by the Town of Lakeshore with respect to high-speed internet access.

For reasons related to the COVID-19 outbreak, our office was not able to provide you with a more timely response. I sincerely regret the delay in processing your letter.

Thank you for taking the time to write to the Prime Minister. You may be assured that your correspondence has been carefully reviewed. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Honourable Maryam Monsef, Minister of Women and Gender Equality and Rural Economic Development, for information and consideration.

Once again, thank you for writing.

Yours sincerely,

M. Ibrahim

Executive Correspondence Officer

nubrahim

